
 

 

                                 Newsletter No 2 Term 1 

       10th February 2022 

Fr Steve’s Homily: 

Please click on Father Steve’s image using this link to view last week’s mass:    

http://www.pol.org.au/diamondcreek 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Sacred Heart families and friends, 

It’s been really fantastic to see such excitement about the return to school and we want to keep it that 

way. A crucial part of that is getting as many students vaccinated as possible. 

  

Alongside ventilation and other vital COVID Safe steps such as regular rapid antigen testing, supporting as 

many students as possible to be vaccinated will help make our school as safe as possible. 

  

Bookings for children aged 5 to 11 to receive the paediatric Pfizer vaccine are open and we encourage 

parents and carers to get your child vaccinated, if you haven’t already done so. 

  

The Pfizer vaccine is safe and recommended for children. The vaccine will help protect your child from 

getting sick from COVID-19, reduce the spread of COVID-19, and ensure kids can have more time at school 

and playing with their friends. 

  

Vaccinations for children aged 5 to 11 years old are delivered at two appointments, eight weeks apart. 

Children with specific medical vulnerabilities can access their second dose three weeks after their first dose. 

  

View the Newsletter online: https://www.shdiamondcreek.catholic.edu.au/newsletters-forms/ 

 

http://www.pol.org.au/diamondcreek
https://www.health.gov.au/resources/publications/atagi-recommendations-on-pfizer-covid-19-vaccine-use-in-children-aged-5-to-11-years
https://www.shdiamondcreek.catholic.edu.au/newsletters-forms/


If you’d like more information about this, you can read a recent statement from the Australian Technical 

Advisory Group on Immunisation (ATAGI): www.health.gov.au/news/atagi-update-following-weekly-covid-

19-meeting-19-january-2022. 

  

To book an appointment 

You can book an appointment at your local GP or pharmacy: https://covid-

vaccine.healthdirect.gov.au/booking. 

  

You can also book at a family-friendly vaccination centre by calling the Coronavirus Hotline on 1800 675 

398. 

  

You can make vaccination centre bookings for your children online, though you will need to use an email 

address that has not been used in the system before: https://portal.cvms.vic.gov.au. 

  

Helping children to get their vaccination 

Vaccination centres understand that children may feel anxious about vaccination or have other support 

needs. A range of options is available to help children get vaccinated. Please discuss your child’s needs 

with the vaccination centre when you book an appointment. 

  

Find out more about vaccination for kids: www.coronavirus.vic.gov.au/vaccination-information-children-

and-teenagers. 

 

Free rapid antigen tests 

Free rapid antigen tests will be available for the first four weeks of Term 1 2022. 

The Department of Health is strongly recommending that students complete a test twice a week to help 

proactively identify any cases, reducing the risks of an outbreak.  

We will send home another box for each student on Monday 14th February in their school bag.  Any 

concerns please let us know. 

Thank you again for your support in ensuring children and schools are as safe as possible. 

 

Kind regards 

Jim O’Sullivan  Gina Murphy 

Principal  Deputy Principal 

 

 

 

 

General Faith Night - Tuesday 15 February: 

The parents of 2022 Sacrament Candidates in the Combined Parishes of Sacred Heart, St. Thomas the 

Apostle and St. Mary’s are invited to attend the Faith Formation to be held online on Tuesday 15 February at 

7 pm. The session is aimed at providing a contemporary adult perspective on the Catholic faith, especially 

the Sacraments, for adults to assist them with understanding the programs that their children will be 

participating in as they prepare to receive a Sacrament this year.  

 

Invitations to this evening have been sent to the parents of 2022 Sacrament Candidates via Operoo, if any 

other families are interested please contact the School Office for the appropriate links.  

 

https://www.health.gov.au/news/atagi-update-following-weekly-covid-19-meeting-19-january-2022
https://www.health.gov.au/news/atagi-update-following-weekly-covid-19-meeting-19-january-2022
https://covid-vaccine.healthdirect.gov.au/booking
https://covid-vaccine.healthdirect.gov.au/booking
https://portal.cvms.vic.gov.au/
https://www.coronavirus.vic.gov.au/vaccination-information-children-and-teenagers
https://www.coronavirus.vic.gov.au/vaccination-information-children-and-teenagers
http://www.coronavirus.vic.gov.au/vaccination-information-children-and-teenagers


  

    Foundation  Maddie Black & Eddie Davidson 

1/2 NS   Leo Van Rooyen 

1/2 PA   Alexander Hernandez 

3/4 NJ   Matthew Brady-Diaz 

3/4 RM   Nala Santostefano 

5/6 JD   Alfie Rowley 

5/6 MR   Scarlett Oke 

PE    Harry Lord 

LOTE    Luke Dooley 

STEM    Jacoby Turner 

Science   Harley Chatfield    

Performing Arts  Grace O’Keefe 

Visual Arts   Isaac Sciberras 

 

 
 

In Year 1/2 we started the school year by completing a bioglyph ice-

cream activity to learn about each other and our families.  

 

We have started to learn about Baptism and its place in our church 

family. We have learnt about how water is used in the sacrament and 

its cleansing power. 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Class Captains for Term 1 (Year Foundation - 2) and Semester 1 (Year 3 - 6): 

Congratulations to the following students who have been nominated class leaders for this 

Term/Semester.  These students will be presented with their badges at assembly on Friday. 

 

F NG  Eddie Davidson & Maddi Black  

1/2 PA  Emily Lamb & Alexander Hernandez 

1/2 NS  Sebastian Zagami & Justine Lord 

3/4 NJ  Finn Gallagher & Saige Down 

3/4 RM  Nala Santostefano & Daniel Buttigieg 

5/6 MR  Scarlett Oke & Miaa Mitrovski 

5/6 JD  Isla Brooks & Maia Hankinson 



Year 1 -6 Learning Conversations: 

 
 
Early in the Year we have the parent, staff and student Learning Conversations to allow goals to be 

established for the year ahead and encourage students to have a positive approach to their learning.  We 

encourage students to be part of this conversation if possible.  This will also be an opportunity to share 

information that will enable a successful year for all involved.  These will take place on Monday 21st 

February and Tuesday 22nd February.  Foundation families will not need to attend these sessions as they will 

have the opportunity to meet on a Wednesday for testing and parent/teacher conversations.  On Monday 

21st February students will be dismissed at 1.30pm to allow staff to meet with families.  We will still have the 

option of students remaining at school and these students will be supervised, however, if you are able to 

collect your child or organise for your child to be collected at 1.30 pm this would be greatly appreciated 

due to the need for the majority of our staff to be online.  If your child/ren needs supervision please contact 

the office to ensure we have adequate supervision for the students. If you opt for a Google Meet the link will 

be shared with families on Wednesday 16th February.  Reminder this will close on Wednesday 16th February 

at 12 pm to enable staff time to set up links. 

 

Parents can book for this event by going to the School Interview 

website:  https://www.schoolinterviews.com.au and entering the event code jm8m5. Alternatively you can 

scan the QR code below to book. 

BOOKING QR CODE 

 
Beginning of the Year: 

Thank you to all our families for the support with transitioning our students back to school.  We would love to 

hear any feedback in regards to how your family felt this went.  Please email 

principal@shdiamondcreek.catholic.edu.au. 

 

Tuckshop: 

Thank you to the parents that inquired about supporting the Tuckshop in 2022 and we look forward to your 

ongoing support.  A big thank you to Chiquita Keating who has volunteered to take on the role in 2022 for 

the final year.  Chiquitta has been in the role of Tuckshop Manager for a number of years and has been 

amazing at coordinating this and the students were all sad at the idea of not having Chiquitta in the 

tuckshop each Friday.  We welcome Chiquitta back into the role for her final year.  Tuckshop over the 

counter sales and lunch orders will begin this week. 

 

Uniform: 

The Uniform Shop is open each Monday from 3.15 pm – 3.45 pm in the Community Centre.  All orders made 

online will be processed also at this time and sent home via the tub system. 

 

Sport Uniform: 

Foundation - Year 2      Monday & Friday 

Year 3 - 6        Tuesday & Friday 

 

 

https://www.schoolinterviews.com.au/
mailto:principal@shdiamondcreek.catholic.edu.au


Beginning of School Year Mass: 

Tomorrow we will celebrate the beginning of the 2022 School Year with a whole school Mass at 9.15am. At 

the end of Mass, we will present to our Year 6 students their badges and jumpers in recognising their roles as 

leaders and mentors in our school community.  Parents are welcome to attend however must use the QR 

code on entry and show evidence of vaccination. 

 

School Advisory Council (SAC) AGM: 

The Sacred Heart School Advisory Council is an important part of the operations of Sacred Heart ensuring 

that the voice of the parent community is authentically included in the school’s decision making processes. 

Under the new governance model for all Catholic schools in the Melbourne Archdiocese, the role of the 

Advisory Council will assume greater responsibilities while still retaining its advisory capacity. The School 

Advisory Council is not a decision making entity as in other school governance models. 

 

The first meeting of the School Advisory Council is at 7.30 pm on Tuesday 1st March in the school staff room. 

If you are interested in joining the Council or finding out more about the Board, please contact either Gina 

Murphy or Jim O’Sullivan.  

 

Mini Working Bees: 

Thank you to the number of families that were able to support us over the holiday break by completing a 

mini Working Bee.  This enables the gardens to be kept healthy and the yard to remain tidy over the holiday 

period. 

 

Now that we are back at school and in light of the ‘growing season’ that January has been, we are in need 

of more people to help out with maintaining our school grounds. This would primarily be weeding garden 

beds, trimming areas where the grass has become overgrown (such as around the log fort), etc. 

We are also in need of someone to be able to repair a hole in the flying fox platform. If you can help or can 

offer advice as to who might be able to help, please see Jim or Gina. 

 

The link to the Working Bee document is: 

https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1Og1M5O9arSVDdvLpaeaVSHzjMKvht0Jw2sK3eskN0vw/edit?usp

=sharing 

 

Running Club: 

On Friday the school running club run by Dale Nardella (Sienna, Jack and Beau’s dad) will start up again 

each Friday for the remainder of Term 1. Dale has a current Working With Children Check and will supervise 

the students.  This takes place on the oval starting at 8am each Friday.  This is a great opportunity for 

students to increase their fitness but also for our Year 3-6 students to obtain some support with running 

leading up to the District Cross Country trials early in Term 2.   

 

KABOOM Twilight Family Carnival: 

The Kaboom Kids Sport Twilight event is to be held on Thursday 24th February, 2022 from 5.00pm – 7.00pm at 

Sacred Heart Primary.  The carnival is designed to be a fun family event when the whole school community 

can come together and celebrate the beginning of a new school year. In keeping with this philosophy 

many of the activities are non-competitive and focus on fun participation for all including parents, siblings 

and the wider community.  

 

This year we will be using Kaboom! Kids Sport.  Emphasis is placed on all the children being actively involved 

in a non-competitive environment.  It involves fun filled challenges that enhance the development of basic 

PE and social skills common to modified and traditional sports.  It uses exciting and safe equipment tailored 

to the developmental stages of the children.  All activities are designed so the children are working on fun 

activities developing their hand eye coordination skills and getting active without needing a specific sports 

skill base to start with, so the activities overcome that initial barrier to participation that some children can 

have if they are not confident with their ability levels in any one specific sport. Kaboom! Kids Sport 

encourages teamwork, communication, problem solving, wellbeing and positive leadership skills.  The 

students interact using fun, safe and specifically designed equipment for a wonderful evening.  This event 

will be run in small groups. 

 Events will commence at 5.00pm students should be at school approximately 10 minutes earlier. 

 Students are asked to wear their sports uniform.   

 When families arrive at the venue the children are to head to the marshalling area on the school 

oval. 

 There is plenty of space for picnic rugs or fold up chairs around the oval and on the courts for 

families to have dinner together. 

 BYO dinner, although the Parents Association will be selling drinks, icy poles, sausages and burgers.  

https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1Og1M5O9arSVDdvLpaeaVSHzjMKvht0Jw2sK3eskN0vw/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1Og1M5O9arSVDdvLpaeaVSHzjMKvht0Jw2sK3eskN0vw/edit?usp=sharing


 Parents/siblings are welcome to move around the oval participating in the events. 

 Please ensure your son/daughter has a hat, sunscreen and drink bottle. 

 It is recommended that the students have a snack before the event and then the formal side of the 

sports will be finished by 6.00pm where they can then join their families for dinner.   

 

We look forward to an exciting community building event fun for all ages and it is anticipated that all 

families will attend the evening.  If there are any older siblings that would be prepared to help with the 

supervision of stations if they could please see me on arrival and I will allocate them a position. 

 

If families are able to help out on the evening please return the slip sent home or email 

office@shdiamondcreek.catholic.edu.au 

  

Parent Welcome Morning Tea: 

Thank you to the Parents Association for organising and hosting the Parent Welcome Morning Tea last week 

and to the number of parents that were able to attend. 

 

District Swim Carnival: 

The District Swimming Carnival will be held on Monday 21st February at WaterMarc, Greensborough.  Good 

luck to the following students that will represent Sacred Heart Primary School at this event; Alex C, Rupert, 

Heidi, Rachael, Cailtin, Tess, Scarlett, Grace T, Penny, Katiya, Zarah, Amelia, Madeleine A. Congratulations 

to all students that trialled for this event.  I was extremely proud of all the students for stepping out of their 

comfort zone and challenging themselves.  Well done everyone for giving it a go. 

 

The Diamond Valley Primary School Sports Association, in line with the School Sport Victoria COVID-19 Safe 

Plan, are informing all parents that they are unable to attend Interschool Sport and District carnivals until 

further notice. 

 

Interschool Sport: 

Sacred Heart competes in the District Interschool Sport Competition conducted throughout the 

year.  Interschool Sport will begin Friday 25th February. 

 

The Diamond Valley Primary School Sports Association, in line with the School Sport Victoria COVID-19 Safe 

Plan, are informing all parents that they are unable to attend Interschool Sport that is played indoors and 

District carnivals until further notice. 

   

Website UPSCHOOL - A Community Resource on our Sacred Heart Website: 

If you haven’t visited our school website recently, please do so. One of the features of the website is the 

Upschool digital platform, which is constantly being added to with interesting and informative items from 

the school and from educational experts.   

“Education is so much more than books and pencils, homework and study. Education is life, the experiences 

we share, the hurdles we overcome, the relationships we build and the lessons sometimes hard won. How 

we interact with the world, our peers and our parents are governed by what we learn in school as well as 

from the world around us. 

Shared experiences, community and family are fundamental in shaping our children into positive, self-

aware and intelligent little people and communication is key to keeping a community together. We believe 

education should be creative, inspirational and inclusive so we decided to create a specially designed 

resource centre to keep our families connected. 

Packed with creative and fun ideas in health and self-awareness, kids activities, educational resources, 

school updates and support, Upschool is designed to keep you engaged, connected, informed and 

inspired to live, learn and play as a happy, mindful and sharing community. 

 

This free and growing resource centre is our way of sharing positive and inspiring messages that we feel will 

have a direct and positive impact within our community. 

Something in here for all ages and growing weekly.” 

 

School Fees: 

Fee and Levy statements have now been emailed to all families. 

 

Should you wish to pay your fees via a regular payment (weekly, fortnightly, monthly), please complete the 

Direct Debit Authority (attached to the newsletter email) and return it to the office as soon as possible.  If 

you have any queries regarding fees, please do not hesitate to contact Allison Garrard on 9438-1590. 

mailto:office@shdiamondcreek.catholic.edu.au


2021 CSEF – Camps, Sports & Excursions Fund 

The Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund (CSEF) provides 

payments for eligible students to attend activities like school 

camps or trips, swimming and school-organised sport 

programs, outdoor education programs and excursions and 

incursions. 

 

Who can apply? 

Families holding a valid means-tested concession card or temporary foster parents are eligible to apply. A 

Special Consideration category also exists.  

Payment amounts 

Payments amounts for 2022 are: 

 $125 per year for eligible primary school students 

 

Payments are made directly to the school and are tied to the student. 

If you have received the CSEF previously, please forward a copy of your Concession Card to school.  New 

applicants can download the form or collect one from the office: 

Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund application form (pdf - 441.28kb) 

Scholastic Book Club: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

VillageOSHC: 

 

 
Always Learning and Always Evolving 

  

VillageOSHC's valuable and informative monthly publication, 'The Network 

- Community Hub' is back with another edition. 

 

This will provide you with interesting articles, reviews and ideas for our 

community. 

  

Please click below to download the February Edition 

 The Network - Community Hub February 2021 

https://www.education.vic.gov.au/Documents/about/programs/health/CSEF_application_form.pdf
https://villageoshc.us7.list-manage.com/track/click?u=4b2dcbf4a1889ffd3186fd8c1&id=448006691d&e=5881ee478d


 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 



 

Please refer to the calendar each week for current up to date events.  The calendar is 

subject to change. 

Term 1 Dates 2022 - FAMILIES 

Given our experience of the last two years we understand that families will appreciate 

that all public events on this calendar will be subject to the COVID restrictions at the 

time. 

 

February 
Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday Sunday 
7 WEEK 2 B 8 9 10 11 12 13 
Specialist Classes begin 

 

Swim trials 11.00 – 

12.00pm Year 3-6 

 

Parents Association 

7.30pm 

 
Foundation 

no school 

 

Music classes 

begin 

 

Prep BBQ 

Evening 6.00-

7.30pm 

 

Opening 

School Year 

Mass 9.15am 

 

Assembly 

3pm 

 

  

14 WEEK 3 A 15 16 17 18 19 20  
General Faith 

Night online 

 

Foundation 

no school 

 
Assembly 

3pm 

 

Eucharist 

Commitment 

Mass 

Eucharist 

Commitment 

Mass 

21 WEEK 4 B 22 23 24 25 26 27 

Learning Conversations 2-

7pm Students finish at 

1.30pm/optional 

supervision 

 

District Swimming 

Watermarc 

Learning 

Conversations 

3.40pm – 5pm 

 

 

Foundation 

no school 

 

Kaboom Kids 

Sports Twilight 

Sports 5-7pm 

 

ISS v  

 

Assembly 

3pm 

 

  

28 WEEK 5 A 
      

PSGs this week 

 

Foundation Full Time 

      

 

March 
Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday Sunday  

1 2 3 4 5 6  
Shrove/ 

Pancake Tuesday 

 

Division Swimming 

 

SAC 7.30pm 

Ash Wednesday 

Mass 9.15am 

 

 
Assembly 3pm 

 

  

7 WEEK 6 B 8 9 10 11 12 13 

Parents 

Association 

7.30pm 

   
ISS v  

 

Assembly 3pm 

  

14 WEEK 7 A 15 16 17 18 19 20 

LABOUR DAY 

HOLIDAY 

 

Harmony Week 

 

Eucharist Faith Night 

5.30pm & 7.00pm 

 
St Patrick's 

Day 

 

ISS v  

 

National Day of Action 

against Bullying & 

Violence 

  



 

Assembly 3pm 

21 WEEK 8 B 22 23 24 25 26 27   
TRP Parent 

Webinar 

 

 
Ride2School Day 

 

ISS v  

 

Assembly 3pm 

 
Sacrament of 

First Eucharist 

28 WEEK 9 A 29 30 31 
   

 
School Photos – The 

School Photographer 

     

 

April 
Monday  Tuesday Wednesday  Thursday Friday Saturday Sunday     

1 2 3     
ISS v 

 

Assembly 3pm 

First Eucharist First Eucharist 

4 10 B 5 6 7 8 9 10 

Parents Association 7.30pm SAC 7.30pm 
  

END OF TERM 1 2.30PM 

 

  

 

 

 GOOD FRIDAY – 15 April 

 EASTER SUNDAY – 17 April 

 

Family Maths Challenge: 

 

Please email your answers to Mrs Claudia Neale: cneale@shdiamondcreek.catholic.edu.au 

 

 

mailto:cneale@shdiamondcreek.catholic.edu.au


 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 

 



 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Tuning in to Kids™ , shows you how to help your child develop emotional intelligence. This six session Tuning 

in to Kids™ program is for parents of children aged 9 years and under. 

Sessions times: Monday evenings 6.30pm-8.30pm- 21 February, 28 February, 7 March, 21 March, 28 March, 4 

April 

 

Topics covered 

• Improve talking to and understanding your child 

• Help your child learn to manage their emotions 

• Prevent behaviour problems with your child 

• Help your child deal with conflict 

 

Monday 21 February 2022 6:30 PM - 8:30 PM (UTC+11) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Understand and communicate better with your teen 

• Guide your teen in managing their emotions 

• Teach your teen to deal with conflict 

• Help to prevent behaviour problems 

 

This six session Tuning in to Teens™ program is for parents of adolescents aged 10-18 years. Learn how to 

help develop your teen's emotional intelligence, which may be a better predictor of academic & career 

success than IQ. Sessions times: Mondays 6.30pm-8.30pm, 21, 28 February, 7, 21, 28 March, 4 April 22 

Monday 21 February 2022 6:30 PM - 8:45 PM (UTC+11). 

https://www.trybooking.com/events/landing?eid=858774&
https://www.trybooking.com/events/landing?eid=858525&


 


